WHA Meeting Minutes

January 8, 2018
Attendees:  Tim McCullough, Mike Pipke, Scott Sweet, Dawn Deady, Amanda Tutino, Dave Fellabaum, Ross Sexter, Linda Withrow   Guest: Larry Rich

President: Tim McCullough opened the meeting at 7:40 p.m.  

Clubhouse:  Mike Pipke requested funds to pay contractor to replace siding where meter used to be on outside of clubhouse.

Clubhouse Manager:  Scott Sweet reported there were 16 events this month.  Only one renter with clean up issue.  14 events scheduled for January.   Some wear and tear going on primarily the carpets.  Some events are “co-hosted” and homeowner isn’t the one communicating.  Will continue to make sure homeowner takes responsibility for party and clean up. Discussed one year is how far in advance clubhouse can be rented.  

Grounds: No report.

Vice President: Jim Copsey asked about process to recruit new board members for next year.  If more interest than positions, a paper ballot would be held. 

Tennis: No report.

Activities: Amanda Tutino said PiYo, book club, and euchre have been well attended.  Noted November and December events were not well attended last two years.  Board discussed not having end of year events.  Luminaries went well.  Insurance certificate for PiYo instructor available for file.

Treasurer:  Dave Fellabaum presented updated budget information.  December monthly budget at

 -$5583.02.  Fiscal year to date -$22,533.23.  Money was needed to cover emergency repairs and necessary maintenance.  Have $82,092.88 across all accounts.  Dave will send copies to board after meeting. Estimated 2018-2019 income $200,240 and expenses $154,156.51. Remaining $46,000 for wish list.  Board discussed several projects on the list.  Vote will be made next month. Tim looked through covenants and restrictions and determined nothing says WHA can’t charge transfer fee discussed at December meeting.   Transfer fee will be charged to new home buyer of $150.00 effective March 1, 2018.
Membership: Linda Withrow noted she and Dave are getting ready to mail out dues statements.  

Pool:  Ross Sexter will call another company to determine where baby pool is leaking.  Will put word out that guard applications will be accepted in February and March.  Paper work for new guards must be turned into Ross, Scott, and Dave before working.  Dave can send list of guards to Ross who need information or if updates needed.  

Meeting adjourned 9:18 p.m.

